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From: ken@pedersenadr.com [mailto:ken@pedersenadr.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, March 31, 2020 1:01 PM
To: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK <SUPREME@COURTS.WA.GOV>
Subject: Proposed Amendment to APR 26
 
Honorable Justices of the Supreme Court,
 
I write to oppose the proposed amendment to Admission and Practice Rule 26 submitted by
“Equal Justice Washington.”
 
My reasons are set out in my opinion piece, “Forty-Eight State Bar Associations Can’t Be
Wrong,” published in the December 2018 edition of the NWLawyer magazine, attached. At
the time of publication, the WSBA Mandatory Malpractice Task Force had recommended
that the WSBA Board of Governors adopt the so-called “Idaho Model” for mandatory
insurance, which was enacted by the Idaho Bar and made effective in 2018. The so-called
“free market” Idaho approach exists nowhere else in the United States and unfairly grants a
windfall to the insurance industry at the expense of Washington lawyers and their clients.
 
I respectfully request that the Court reject the suggested amendment.
 
Sincerely,
 
Kenneth J. Pedersen
Arbitrator, Attorney at Law
P.O. Box 15164
Seattle, WA 98115-9998
WSBA #11150
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